MNnited States Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

August 18, 2020
The Honorable Stephen Hahn
Commissioner
U.S. Food and Drug Administration
10903 New Hampshire Avenue
Silver Spring, MD 20993

Dear Commissioner Hahn:

We are examining the U.S. Food and Drug Administration’s (FDA) efforts to provide
potential treatments to patients suffering from COVID-19. Specifically, we write to request
information regarding the FDA’s decision to issue and then subsequently revoke the
Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) to permit the use of hydroxychloroquine (HCQ) and
chloroquine (CQ) to treat COVID-19 patients. Additionally, on August 10", the FDA denied
the EUA for outpatient use of HCQ by Henry Ford Health System physicians.'

On May 29", you emphasized the importance of utilizing every possible treatment
option to best address the needs of individual patients—including off-label prescribing of
HCQ and CQ to treat or prevent COVID-19.2 You stated that the FDA does not regulate the
practice of medicine and that prescribing off-label medicines like HCQ and CQ to treat
COVID-19 is based on an individual assessment for the patient.’

However, we have heard from licensed physicians that have had a far different
experience with the FDA’s approach. The physicians are concerned about the FDA'’s
decision to revoke the March 28" EUA for HCQ and CQ for treatment of COVID-19. They
have described the clear differences between inpatient and outpatient treatments and how
this decision has affected their ability to treat patients in different settings. The physicians
have warned that the FDA's EUA revocation of HCQ and CQ has led to misinformation and
confusion across the country. Some states have restricted the ability of physicians to write
and pharmacies to fill HCQ and CQ prescriptions under the longstanding and well-
established authority to prescribe FDA approved drugs off-label with a patient’s informed
consent and according to their clinical judgement.*

The licensed physicians we have heard from have stressed the potential benefits of
early outpatient treatment of HCQ for individuals infected with COVID-19. These
physicians have pointed to the low mortality rates in other countries —like India, Turkey,
South Korea, and Morocco— that are using HCQ widely on outpatient COVID-19
populations before the disease progresses to more lethal stages of the virus that require
hospitalization.” However, the physicians are concerned that the FDA’s actions regarding
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